From: John Berwald

**Sent:** 20 February 2020 15:02

To: Planning

## Dear Mr Chan

We live on the second floor at 15 Thurlow Road and would like to object to the proposal on the grounds that it is totally out of scale in both length and height and would ruin the look of the building. Most worryingly it would take away our quiet enjoyment of the garden. Ourselves and the flat above have always had shared use of the rear part of the garden. The garden flat had always used the front half outside their premises and there was a hedge across the garden that demarcated this, but it has recently been cut down. I have had this use for over 35 years. With this massive extension consuming so much of the garden we would all be confined to a far smaller area at the rear part with no privacy. In addition we do not wish to look out at a huge roof that comes up to the sill of the first floor windows instead of overlooking the garden as we do now. This extension would also be totally out of keeping with the large rear gardens in the rest of the road and would be detrimental to wildlife, in addition to which it is far bigger than the recent extension at number 14.

Yours sincerely John Berwald Susan Groot

Sent from my iPad